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	Harbor Subdivision Transit Corridor Public Meetings 

The Harbor Subdivision Transit Corridor Project Team held five public meetings this week to present the results of the Alternatives Analysis (AA) Study.  The AA examined various modes and alternatives for transit service along the Harbor Subdivision, a 26-mile freight rail corridor that we purchased from the former ATSF Railroad in the 1990s. The goal of the project is to improve mobility and enhance transit accessibility in southwestern Los Angeles County. 
Nearly 100 people attended the meetings held throughout the corridor. Attendees expressed support for several of the alternatives identified in the AA study, including an extension of the Metro Green Line into the South Bay and San Pedro, a regional alternative utilizing the existing freight tracks along the full Harbor Subdivision corridor and a rail connection to LAX.  We also received input regarding concerns about air quality, safety and community impacts.

The results of the AA study, along with feedback gathered during the public meetings, will be presented to the Planning and Programming Committee on November 18, 2009 and the full Board on December 10, 2009. In a previous action in May, the Board approved funding for the Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Draft Environmental Impact Report.
Metro  Receives Six Communications Awards 
Last night, Metro received six prestigious awards for our Communications materials related to Measure R, the Opposites Campaign, ExpressLanes and Eastside Safety Videos. Measure R was the big winner of the evening and received the top award in not one, but two very competitive categories. Over 250 organizations competed for awards, including such internationally recognized companies as Mattel, Nintendo, Business Wire and <<Toyota,>> so it is indeed an honor to have been selected.  

· Measure R received the prized Prism award in the public education category as a communications program to educate the public about an issue affecting the community; 
· Measure R also received the prized Prism award in the brochure category for direct mail communications; 
· Our popular Opposites ad campaign received the Award of Excellence in the ongoing product or service category for programs designed to publicize and promote existing products or services;
· Our Eastside Safety Videos received an Award of Excellence in the special purpose/creative materials category;
· ExpressLanes communications materials received the Award of Excellence in the environmental program category for the promotion of green issues; and 
· ExpressLanes communications materials were also honored an Award of Excellence for the video we produced.   
The Public Relations Society of America, Los Angeles Chapter annually recognizes outstanding programs and materials created by public relations professionals who work in the Greater Los Angeles area. Metro won a Prism Award in 2008 for the Metro Art Guide, which was designed by Metro’s in-house creative team. Additional winners of last year’s highly competitive Prism Awards included US News and World Report, Warner Bros, Blue Shield of California and Lexus. Metro did come up short for the big PR Team of the Year Prize – being bested by Barbie.   
Expo Construction Notice - Postponement of 7th Avenue Track Installation Work
Due to unforeseen circumstances, the scheduled work at 7th Avenue and Exposition Boulevard for this weekend has been postponed until further notice. Once the work has been rescheduled I will be sure to send an updated construction notice. 
Procurement Postings for Next Week

RFP for Contracted Transportation Services

Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week for Contracted Transportation Services for the East Region and North Region of Los Angeles County. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 1, 2009, through March 30, 2010.

Proposals Sought for Operation of Local Transit Lines

Procurement is seeking proposals for the operation of local transit lines in the San Gabriel Sector/Region referred to as the East Region and within the Metro Gateway Cities and South Bay Sectors referred to as the South Region. The current contracts expire in July 2010; therefore, it is necessary to re-procure these services. 
Any inquiries concerning these procurement actions during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered Susan M. Dove, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7451.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be attending the California Transit Association’s Fall Conference in Pasadena. I will also be meeting with Ray Tellis & Therese McMillan from the Federal Transit Administration to discuss Metro Corridor Projects and meeting with Dale Bonner, State Secretary of the Business, Transportation & Housing Agency. I will also be meeting with State Senator Alex Padilla and Assemblymember Julia Brownley and participating in a panel at the Valley Industry & Commerce Association (VICA). Finally, I will be speaking at the 8th Annual Los Angeles Business Council Mayoral Housing, Transportation & Jobs Summit.
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